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Please welcome the following families to Dove Point:

Autumn Reese and Katie Williams (Samuel) – 12103 Dixon Park Blvd.
Chad and Karen Ferguson (Zach and Chase) – 4514 Dove Park Blvd.
Dates to Remember……………               [image: image2.wmf]                     
Dove Point Board Meeting – Tuesday, August 9 @ 7 pm (location TBD)

Dove Point Board Meeting – Tuesday, September 13 @ 7 pm (location TBD)
Dove Point Annual Meeting – Tuesday, October 11 & 7 pm (location TBD)          
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Congratulations is extended (again) to

 Patrick and Sarah Coty

 on the birth of their daughter,  
Alexandra Ellen.  She was born April 30, 2011

 at 4:20 a.m. weighing 8.8 pounds

 and 21 -1/2 inches long.  Abigail is the proud big sister! 
Speed Bumps (Carrington Green)  [image: image3.wmf]
The Carrington Green Homeowners Association has communicated to us that they will soon be installing speed bumps to deal with excessive speeding on their roadways. Their speed limit is 25mph but state they are resorting to installing the speed bumps in consideration of their residents that may be walking or are near the roads. If you do travel through their neighborhood, please drive safely and respect their speed limit.
[image: image4.wmf]                                      Good Neighbors                                      
As the Board of Directors for Dove Point, we hear of situations where one neighbor is doing something or not doing something that others find objectionable. Often these may be infractions against the deed restrictions. For anyone that is not aware that we live in a neighborhood that has deed restrictions or what those restrictions are, they are posted on our Dove Point neighborhood website at http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Dove_Point. If you are not familiar with them or have questions, please take the time to familiarize yourself with them. They are understandable, and only seem to be vague to those looking for a way to circumvent their intents.

There are situations that also fall outside the Deed Restrictions. Some of these are addressed by City/County ordinances, laws and regulations. As Board of Directors we cannot enforce for these government agencies, but you can call the LMPD for instances such as loud music or other disturbances. A call to Metrocall's 311 can address county regulations.

Many things are as simple as asking yourself - “How would it look if everyone did what I am doing or not doing?”  Just imagine if every driveway had recreational vehicles, cars parked on the street, dogs left in backyards to bark endlessly with no one home, or weeds growing tall along the fences or over the sidewalk. Dove Point is a nice neighborhood and common courtesy can go a long way in keeping it that way.

New Waste Management Contract (2011 – 2013)            [image: image5.wmf]
Good News!  There will be no increase in Waste Management services for 2011, 2012 & 2013.  Rates will stay the same until December 31, 2013!  Waste Management fees for 2011-2013 will be $10.92 per month which includes a 90 gallon cart. 

Recycling, which includes a recycling bin ($3.50 per month), and yard waste ($4.00 per month) will remain the same.

There will be no fuel and environmental charges during this time period.

Call 966-0117 to join Waste Management Services and tell them that you are a Dove Point resident.  Ninety Seven percent of Dove Point residents are using Waste Management.

A Note from Your Treasurer

Hello, I am the Treasurer for Dove Point and have been for the last three years.  As Treasurer I spend a lot of my personal time, especially December through April, ensuring all annual dues are collected. Among other things I prepare financial statements every month, pay expenses invoices, attend monthly meetings, and file tax returns for Dove Point.  Also, as part of the Board of Directors I try to take part in all major decisions affecting Dove Point.  

This is the first time I have included an article in the Dove Point Newsletter.  The reason I am writing is to express my concerns about certain homeowners.   There are currently three homeowners who have not paid their dues for 2011 and two of these homeowners have not paid since I have been Treasurer and are in arrears 4 and 6 years.    I spend a substantial amount of my personal time every year sending invoices and letters and making calls to these two homeowners and they do not even have the respect to return my calls.  Even though all homeowners have paid, except three, it is not easy making sure everyone else pays their dues.  I have to send out second and third notices every year to some homeowners, as well as make several phone calls.  Quite honestly, I really do not have this amount of free time to be doing this every year.  It would be nice if all homeowners would be conscious of the time which is donated by a small amount of the homeowners.  I decided not to include the names of the delinquent homeowners in this newsletter; however, if anyone wishes to know the names please give me a call.   

I would like to thank the following homeowners for their help over the past several years which have made my job easier:  Daryl Martin, Brian and Kelly Zeilman, Glenn Powell, Eric Dunn, Gini Reckner, and Bill Coates.   I am not planning to volunteer my time next year; therefore, please consider attending the annual neighborhood meeting in October and becoming involved with the Board of the Directors.   

Thank you. 
 Jackie Fralick, Dove Point Treasurer

2011 Board Members

	Name


	Position
	E-Mail Address
	Home Address/Phone

	Glenn Powell
	President
	glennpowell@insightbb.com

	4205 Stilger Circle

 267-5131

	Eric Dunn
	Secretary
	ericdunn@jeffersontownfire.com
	4205 Patterson Pk Ct.

292-8208

	Jackie Fralick
	Treasurer
	fralickwiggins@yahoo.com
	4201 Bryant Park Dr.

267-0120

	Brian Zeilman


	Compliance

Director
	bk4224@yahoo.com
	4224 Stilger Circle

836-9389


DOVE POINT RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER


SUMMER 2011 ISSUE    





�





Inside this issue:


►  President’s Message


►  Welcome to Dove Point


►  Dates to Remember


►  Birth Announcement


►  Carrington Green Speed 


     Bumps


 ►  Good Neighbors


►  New Waste Management


    Contract (2011-2013)


►  Note from Treasurer


 ►  2011 Board of Directors 

















�





� HYPERLINK "http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/louisville/dvpt/" �www.neighborhoodlink.com/louisville/dvpt/�








Dear Dove Point Residents--


While “the Best Things in Life are Free”, many of life's necessities have costs. Our annual Dove Point dues go towards paying for some of those necessities. Did you know that our street lights that serve as part of the overall security of our homes and property are paid for out of our dues?  Each month, a sizeable check goes to LG&E to pay for our neighborhood lighting. Each street light cost us $18.00 per month and we have 43 lights in the neighborhood; do the math and you’ll find that we pay right at $9,288.00 annually. We have investigated trying to reduce this cost, only to find that it is a fixed cost and is not based on usage. Our only means to reduce the cost would be to remove the lights, which would leave us vulnerable to possible thefts and mischief.





Another sizeable cost is insurance that is required of homeowner associations.  Should someone be hurt in one of our common areas, we are protected by liability insurance.   Thanks to Jackie Fralick, we were able to reduce this cost this year by 25% and save $1000.00.





Maintaining our grounds, keeping the grass cut, trimming the trees and shrubbery, and having flowers at the neighborhood entrances does not happen without costs as well. Eric Dunn has done all of us a service by keeping our costs low and competitive, while managing to keep the appearances on par or better with other neighborhoods. In addition to the costs of maintaining these areas, we must also pay for the irrigation.





While far from our thoughts at present, you should not take for granted that when the snow falls or the ice covers our streets, we have had our streets scraped and salted in a very timely manner for the last couple of years.  Again, credit and thanks goes to Eric Dunn for making this happen.


�We rely on your annual dues to provide these services for the entire neighborhood.  Thanks to all that fulfill their obligations by making their payment in a timely manner. To those few residents that have not made their payments this year or in years' past, we ask that you make amends and restitution and shoulder your share.





Have a safe and happy Summer!





Glenn Powell
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